MARAC STEERING COMMITTEE MEETING
July 2009
OFFICERS’ REPORTS

CHAIR
Appointments

· Appointed Arian Ravanbakhsh as chair for the Electronic Resources Committee.

· Appointed Laura Drake Davis to serve as Technical Leaflets Editor and to the Publications Committee.

· Appointed Carolina Palacios to the Membership Development Committee

· Reappointed Diana L. Hevener and Derek Gray to the Membership Development Committee.

· Appointed Jennie Levine to the Outreach Committee in addition to her role as At Large Rep

· Appointed Charlotte Sturm to the Finance Committee in addition to her role as At Large Rep

· Appointed Dan Linke to serve as Parliamentarian in addition to his role as At Large Rep

· Appointed Valerie Metzler to serve as a liaison to Ad Hoc Committee on Disaster Planning and Preparedness in addition to her role as At Large Rep

Correspondence

· Sent email message to the membership to encourage members to contact their congressperson to ask that he or she sponsor the Preserving the American Historical Records Act.

· Attended meeting to discuss the bill going to the DC City Council asking for government funds and support for the Historical Society of Washington.

· Sent email to membership to alert them to the availability of the MAA on the MARAC website.

· Sent thank you notes to Barbara Beaucar, Ellie Kidd and Linda Angle Miller for their work on the Task Force on Committee Functions.

· Sent email message to Randy Goss asking if he wanted MARAC to send a message regarding the cutbacks at the Delaware State Archives. He stated that he appreciated the support but felt there was no need for MARAC to take action at this time.

Respectfully Submitted,

Danna Bell-Russel

ADMINISTRATOR

Submitted to the Steering Committee on Friday July 24, 2009 in Baltimore, MD

Membership Statistics
There are currently 965 active members:


875 Regular Members


42 Retired Members


48 Student Members

The current state caucus memberships are as follows:


DC:  162


Delaware:  30


Maryland:  162


New Jersey:  136


New York:  231



Pennsylvania:  179


Virginia:  126


West Virginia:  15  

Note:  As some members may be part of more than one caucus, total membership numbers and total state caucus numbers may differ.  

Number of membership applications received and entered into database:


June 2009:  6 


July 2009 (as of 7/24/09):  7

Upcoming Projects

MARAC Brochure:  An updated version of the MARAC Membership Brochure is currently being constructed.  As requested by the Membership Development Committee, the brochure is scheduled to be printed the first week of August.

Membership Renewal:  The membership renewal form for the 2009-2010 membership year will be sent to all members via both E-mail and mail.  This process is scheduled to take place in early August.  The 2009-2010 membership year runs from Oct. 1, 2009 through June 30, 2010.
Respectfully submitted,

Holly Kalbach

VICE CHAIR

Immediate Past Meeting
West Virginia, Charleston WV -- April 16-18, 2009

Status: Both final reports have been submitted.

Total Attendees: 179

Profit: $6469.48

Upcoming Meeting
Jersey City, New Jersey -- October 28-31, 2009 

Status: Final review of program Wednesday, July 22, 2009.

Hotel: Westin, Jersey City 

Room Rate: Single/Double - $179/night 
Local Arrangements Committee:  Co-chairs, Idelle Nissila and Althea Bernheim. 
Update : (Brenda Parnes resigned).

Reception Location: Jersey City City hall (no alcohol allowed)
Tours: Thursday:
1. American Numismatic Society
2. Federal Reserve Bank of New York Archives and Gold Vault Tour
3. New-York Historical Society
4. New York Public Library for the Performing Arts
5. WNYC Radio and Archives
6. Federal Hall
7. NYU and Washington Square
8. Trinity Church and Trinity Church Archives
9. National Archives at New York City
10. Statue of Liberty/Ellis Island
Saturday afternoon:
1. Central Park Fall Ramble
Workshops: 
1. Records Management for Archivists (Ellie Kidd)
2. Providing Quality Archival Operations On The Proverbial Shoestring (Alan Delozier)
3. Bringing Home the Bacon: Strategies and Sources for Funding the Archives (Ben Primer)
Program Committee: Christie Lutz and Kristen Turner
Program Theme: “BRIDGES & TUNNELS: Building Archival Connections”

Plenary Address: “You Ask, We Scan: The Amsterdam City Archives and the Archiefbank” 

Marc Holtman, Senior Digital Public Services Project Leader, and 

Ellen Fleurbaay, Division Leader of Public Services
Luncheon Address: NO LUNCHEON
Sessions: 22 sessions planned

Notes:

1. Hotel does not allow hospitality suites in their rooms.

2. A non-traditional “hospitality suite” will be arranged at near-by beer garden.  No financial support from MARAC, but good time should be had by all.

3. As of July, 2009, Steering Committee will not be fed, but perhaps watered.

4. Workshop attendees will not receive usual snacks, but will receive special treat bag in hopes of not violating hotel contract.

Future Meeting
Wilmington, Delaware April 30-May 2, 2010

Status: No reported problems. LAC Co-chair has been added. Theme has been developed, as have workshops.

Hotel: Doubletree Hotel, Downtown Wilmington 
Room rate: $149
Local Arrangements Co-chair: Ian Janssen and Lisa Gensel 
Reception Location: TBD
Tours: TBD
Workshops: All arranged.

Program Committee Co-chairs: Rebecca Johnson Melvin and Susan Hamburger

Program Theme: “Outside the Archival Box: Cultural Heritage Collaborations”

Plenary Address: TBD

Luncheon Address: TBD 
Sessions: TBD, but Program Committee plans “to tap into greater regional (Philly, Delaware Valley, NJ, Chesapeake) strengths and … invite some colleagues outside the strict archival profession:  conservators, museum professionals, historians, etc.”, thus taking advantage of Wilmington’s pivotal location in these allied fields.

Notes:  None

Potential Meeting 
Harrisburg, Pennsylvania November 10-13, 2010?

Status: Vice Chair has received proposal from a hotel. Pennsylvania Caucus Representative recruited LAC Co-chairs and names for potential Program Co-chairs. 

Hotel:  Hilton Harrisburg

Room Rate: $119.00

Other Finances: No room rental fees

Local Arrangements Co-Chairs: Pam Whitenack (lead) and Jesse Teitelbaum

Program Committee Co-Chairs: Several names have been suggested, none finalized

Notes: 

An attempt is being made to “combine” the MARAC Workshop Thursday and the 

Pennsylvania Historical and Museum Commission’s annual Archives and Records Management Seminar. The feasibility of this is still being addressed. Possible Concept: In place of a selection of 3 or 4 “usual” MARAC workshops, interested MARAC attendees would register for the Seminar, at a rate cheaper than recent MARAC workshops, and either attend the entire day or portions thereof.  A MARAC liaison would only be nominally, very nominally, involved in the development of the Seminar. Present Workshop Coordinators are not offended by the concept. The Seminar would be a PA Historical and Museum Commission product, registration fees for MARAC attendees would simply be a pass through. MARAC Treasurer has no problem with the concept in this infant state. The rest of the usual MARAC Thursday would be the same. Seminar would be advertised in MARAC program. Obviously, there are still issues to be considered.
Respectfully submitted,

Mary Mannix
SECRETARY
No report. 

 
TREASURER AND FINANCE COMMITTEE
Submitted to the Steering Committee on Friday July 24, 2009 in Baltimore, MD.

1. Third Quarter Treasurer’s Report is attached. Highlights:

· Income is from membership dues, publication sales, MAA advertising, investment interest, and Spring 2009 conference income.

· Expenses are from our yearly insurance premium, accountant fees for the preparation of MARAC’s 990s, MemberClicks charges, costs associated with the job search for a new MARAC administrator, awards and scholarship expenses, and Spring 2009 conference costs.

2. The five Certificates of Deposit held by MARAC matured on July 1, 2009, each with a value of $5443.67. All five have been cashed out and added to our savings account.

3. The MARAC FY2010 Budget proposal is attached. Last year I informed you that changes in the way the budget is recorded and reported were forthcoming, in response to earlier recommendations of our accountant and the previous MARAC Treasurer. The budget is now being presented from both the standpoint of who is responsible for different organizational expenses and what types of services and functions those expenses represent. I welcome feedback on this new budget model, and I expect that minor adjustments may need to be made during the next fiscal year.

4. The Spring 2009 (Charleston, WV) meeting report is attached. The meeting posted a fine profit of nearly $6,500.

5. Since the beginning of the final quarter on July 1, I have closed out our bank account with Bank of America, moving all funds to our PNC bank account.  Before the beginning of the next fiscal year, I will move some funds from our PNC account into our investment account, increasing the percentage of our endowment that is invested in bonds in order to maximize returns on our assets. 

Respectfully submitted,
Jim Gerencser
ARCHIVIST

This quarter I’ve taken care of several reference queries pertaining to the Archives from members of the archival community.  I recently prepared the Finding Aids awards for the meeting in West Virginia and will gear up soon for preparing Custer/Finch awards this fall.  I am beginning to block out plans for revising and updating the MARAC finding aid, incorporating several years of new accessions into the core collection as part of this process.  Some of your may recall that Lara D’Agaro, one of our former student assistants, helped us in this regard during our last processing exercise.  I’m pleased to report that she has graduated and is now successfully employed as a professional archivist in our region.

I believe you have all received an email earlier this week from Danna Bell-Russel, in which she has asked the Steering Committee to consider transferring physical ownership (but not intellectual property rights) of the MARAC Archives to the University of Maryland Libraries.  I can confirm that this request is based on an interest at the highest level of our library administration in identifying and modifying any deposit agreements we might have with outside organizations where ownership still resides with the host organization.  I will be pleased to answer any questions you might have about this proposed transition, and will bring paper copies of the 1983 deposit agreement (still current in effect at present time) and some extra copies of the proposed new agreement, which was distributed to you by Danna this week.

Respectfully submitted,

Lauren Brown
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